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Workers’ Compensation Commission

Advisory Notice 
December 23, 2024
New Mileage Reimbursement Rate 
Effective January 1, 2025

The General Appropriations Act provides for mileage reimbursements at the standard business mileage rate established by the Internal Revenue Service. Beginning on January 1, 2025, the Internal Revenue Service rate will be 70 cents per mile (IRS Notice 2025-5). Reimbursement for trips taken on or after January 1, 2025, will be at the rate of 70 cents per mile. 

The same proviso in the General Appropriations Act also directs a reimbursement rate of 4 cents per mile less (66 cents) than the standard business mileage rate when an employee chooses to use his or her personal vehicle when a motor pool vehicle is reasonably available. 
Please direct any questions concerning this Notice to:
Gary M. Cannon
Executive Director
gcannon@wcc.sc.gov 
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